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Spring 2014  

 
Board of Supervisors 

 
Barry L. Schrope 

Chairman 
 

Annette L. Mullen 
Vice-Chairman 

 
James L. Fuller 

Supervisor 
 

Staff 
 

Vicki Jenkins 
Secretary/Treasurer 

 
Lester Nace 

Zoning Officer 
 

J.C. Smith 
Sewage Enforcement Officer 

 
Public Meetings 

 
Board of Supervisors 

1st Monday of the Month 7:30 
p.m. 

 
Planning Commission 

2nd Tuesday of the Month 
7:00 p.m. 

 
Park & Recreation Board 

3rd Tues of the Month 
6:30 p.m. 

 
Zoning Hearing Board 

As needed 
 

All meetings are held at the Township Building 
located at 1280 New Bloomfield Rd.,  

New Bloomfield 
 

Contacts 
Township Office 834-5467 
Zoning Officer 580-4633 

SEO 979-2424 
Township email: wheatfld@ptd.net 
Website: www.wheatfieldtwp.com        

 

Welcome to the Spring edition of the Wheatfield Township Newsletter 
     Township Supervisors at their December 2013 meeting adopted the 
budget for 2014.  There will be no tax increases again this year!  Township 
taxes remain the same at .199 mills on all real estate assessments, 1% Real 
Estate Transfer Tax (.5% twp. & .5% school) and a 1.8% earned income tax 
(.5% twp. & 1.3% school).   
     The road crew has had a busy winter thus far.  The township each year 
participates in the Department of General Services Statewide Contract for 
Sodium Chloride (road salt).  Wheatfield Township estimated it would use 
approximately 180 tons for the August 2013 – July 2014 season.  Thus far 
the township has received approximately 157 tons and has 3 more loads 
currently ordered.  The plowing of snow is an imperfect process and certain 
inconveniences are unavoidable.  The two most common complaints 
received by the township are damage to mailboxes and the plowing closed of 
previously cleared driveways.  There are no remedies to these problems.  
Township plows must operate at a minimum rate of speed in order to create 
enough momentum to remove snow from the road.  Most mailboxes, if 
properly placed and installed will withstand heavy slush.  Old, unsecured or 
plastic mailboxes are prone to damage because of the weight of the snow.  
We ask for your understanding and patience.  During a storm the road crew 
works long hours and will try to do their best for the benefit of all.                  
     The Supervisors at their February meeting discussed the proposed road 
projects to be completed this year.  The road being considered for paving 
this year is Hunkey Hollow Road and the roads being considered for seal 
coat this year are Pennells Church Road and Hemlock Drive.      
     Please watch the township website under the bridge and road project 
section for any additional information or updates on road projects.     
            

Township Schedule of Holidays 
Date                        Holiday 

                               April 18, 2014              Good Friday  
                                May 26, 2014             Memorial Day                        
                                 July 4, 2014               Fourth of July                                     
                           September 1, 2014              Labor Day 
                          November 27, 2014          Thanksgiving 
                          November 28, 2014               Office 
                           December 1, 2014             Road Crew    
                          December 25, 2014             Christmas 
                             January 1, 2015            New Year’s Day                                          
                                           
                                
 
                                Don’t forget, Spring Ahead!   
                                Turn your clocks ahead one hour on March 9, 2014. 

 
 

 



  

Spring Cleanup 
 

     Wheatfield Township will hold a Spring Cleanup drop-off at Wagner Park on Paradise Road beginning 
at 8:00 a.m. on Thursday, April 24, 2014 and concluding at 3:00 p.m. on Saturday, April 26, 2014.  Hours 
of operation will be from 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Thursday and Friday, Saturday from 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  
This is a drop-off clean up.  If you have any questions, please call the Township Office.  The following 
items are being accepted: 
furniture (sofa, chairs, tables) 
mattresses and box springs 
doors, windows, frames 
wood (bundled, boxed, bagged) with 50 lb. maximum weight limit, no more than 4 feet in length 
white goods/appliances (washers, dryers, stoves) 
electronics (tv’s, computers, printers) 
metal items such as hand lawn mowers (free of gas, oil and batteries) 
bicycles 
automobile tires (limit 8 per household) 
CFCs (refrigerators, air conditioners) 
*No household refuse will be accepted. 
*Wagner Park facilities will be closed to the public during the spring cleanup. 
*Wheatfield Township residents only – proof of residency required 
*Limit of 2 drop offs per household 
 
Litter Pickup 
     The Township is considering having a township wide litter pickup along township roads in conjunction 
with the spring cleanup.  Details are currently being worked on along with appointing a coordinator for the 
project.  If interested in helping or if you know of any organization’s looking for service hours please 
contact the township office.  Please watch the township’s website for further information, details and dates.   
 
Sulphur Springs Road Bridge Replacement Update 
     The Township has received a letter from Bill Wilson of Wilson Consulting Group indicating he has 
learned that the funds for construction are not programmed until 2016.  However, he did indicate they are 
working with PennDOT’s Consultant Manager to see about the possibility of advancing the construction 
funding sooner.  As far as the design goes, they are all but finished up with the Preliminary Engineering 
and are awaiting PennDOT approval of the Categorical Exclusion Evaluation; environmental clearance.   
 
Help Emergency Services Find Your Home 
     To help emergency services find your home easier, please install the street address on your house at a 
place most visible to the road and/or on both sides of your mailbox.  Use reflective numbers that are 3” 
high and replace missing or faded numbers that are already in place.  If you live back a long lane, placing a 
street number sign at the entrance to the driveway helps guide emergency personnel to the proper residence.  
Your help and cooperation will be greatly appreciated and could save lives. 
 
Monthly Recycling 
     Recycling is held the first Saturday of each month throughout the year.  Hours of operation are 8:00 a.m. to 
12:00 p.m.  The recycling program has been and continues to be a huge success.  Thank you to all who 
participate in the Township’s monthly recycling program.  You do make a difference!  Additional volunteers to 
assist with recycling are always welcome.  Please contact the Township office if you are interested.  Please see 
the township’s website for items accepted.   
 
 
           
 
 
 
 
 

REMEMBER TO VOTE 
PRIMARY ELECTION DAY 

MAY 20, 2014 
7:00 AM TO 8:00 PM 

SNYDER’S UNITED METHODIST 
CHURCH 



  

 
WHEATFIELD TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION: 
 
As of February 2014, there are no Subdivision/Land Development Plans pending. 
 
The Township Planning Commission Board is comprised of the following community volunteers, 
appointed by the Board of Supervisors.  Robert Rhoades – Chairman, David Mills, Paul Finkenbinder and 
Dave Jenkins.   
 
News and Updates from the WTP&RB      
    
With spring approaching the WTP&RB looks forward to another productive year of projects in the Twp. 
 
We are currently looking for any individuals, groups, or organizations that are interested in doing 
Community Service Projects at Wagner Park. Some of these include repainting the sign, painting inside the 
concession area and the rest rooms as well as trail marking, brush cutting and general maintenance.  The 
Rec. Board will furnish all tools and supplies for the projects.    If more information is needed please 
contact the Twp. or any Rec. Board member. 
 
Several of the continuing projects we are working on are pushing forward.  The bridge replacement project 
has been reviewed by the Twp. Engineer and several recommendations are being discussed. This will be a 
very large project but is a vital link to keep Wagner Park accessible to everyone.  We also plan to expand 
the playground and add several pieces of equipment along with more grading and seeding in various areas. 
 
Members of the Rec. Board are at the park every Wednesday evening throughout the summer and fall 
working on different projects and doing general upkeep. Any suggestions or help is always greatly 
appreciated. 
                               Have A Great Summer.  
                                      The WTP&RB ������������ �
 
The Township Board of Recreation is comprised of the following community volunteers, appointed by the 
Board of Supervisors.  John Weldon – Chairman, David Mills, Robert Foltz, Shawn Fuller, Jeff Beinhower 
and James Fuller. 
 
 
Katie Tack, a resident of Wheatfield Township has completed a semester long litter awareness 
project through Commonwealth Connections Academy.  As part of her project she was asked to 
share the information with the community.  During only a couple of passes walking down her road 
she gathered all kinds of trash.  In the photo provided she indicated this was only about ½ of what 
she found.  In the picture you will see a big red heart balloon, fast food trash, many plastic bottles, 
cigarette packs, aluminum cans, etc.  Thank you Katie for sharing your information with us all and 
we appreciate you picking up the trash along your road that has been left behind by others.    
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SMILE! 
It was snowing heavily and blowing to the point that visibility was almost zero when the lady got off 
work.  She made her way to her car and wondered how she was going to make it home.  The lady 
sat in her car while it warmed up and thought about her situation.  She finally remembered her 
Dad’s advice that if she got caught in a blizzard she should wait for a snow plow to come by and 
follow it.  That way she would not get stuck in the snow.  This made her feel much better and sure 
enough in a little while a snow plow went by and she started to follow it.  As she followed the snow 
plow she was feeling very smug as they continued and she was not having any problem with the 
blizzard conditions.  After quite some time had passed she was somewhat surprised when the snow 
plow stopped and the driver got out and came back to her car and signaled for her to roll down her 
window.  The snow plow driver wanted to know if she was all right as she had been following him 
for a long time.  She said that she was fine and told him of her Dad’s advice to follow a snow plow 
when caught in a blizzard.  The driver replied that it was okay with him and she could continue if 
she wanted but he was done with the Walmart parking lot and was going over to the K-Mart next. 
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